
 

17 August 2023 
 
 
Anthony Witherdin 
Director, Key Sites Assessments 
NSW Department of Planning and Environment 
Locked Bag 5022 
Parramatta NSW 2124 
Attention: Annika Hather Annika.Hather@planning.nsw.gov.au   
 
 
Dear Mr Witherdin, 
 
Response to Request for Information (DA22/9255) 
Digital Advertising Sign – City West Link, Lilyfield 
 
This letter has been prepared by Keylan Consulting Pty Ltd (Keylan) on behalf of Sydney 
Trains (the Applicant) to address the Department of Planning and Environment (DPE) 
request for a Response to Submissions (RtS) and Request for Information (RFI) dated 8 
June 2023 and 23 June 2023 in relation to Development Application (DA22/9255). 
 
This response should be read in conjunction with the following attachments: 
 
Appendix 1: Response to issues raised by DPE 
Appendix 2: Response to Submissions 
Appendix 3: Photomontages 
Appendix 4: Site Suitability Assessment (SSA) 
Appendix 5: Revised Architectural Plans 
Appendix 6: Updated Lighting Report 
Appendix 7: Traffic Statement 
Appendix 8: Design Statement 
 
The proposed digital advertising sign has been amended in response to concerns raised 
by DPE, Council and public submissions as follows: 
 

• reduction of the signage height by 500mm, to ensure the sign sits in line with the 
crash barrier; 

• introduction of a lighting curfew from 11pm to 6am where the sign will be completely 
turned off (no illumination); and 

• angling the signage panels to ensure they are splayed and therefore orientated 
towards the road corridor rather than residential dwellings. 

 
The response reinforces the findings of the SEE and supporting information, that the 
proposed digital advertising sign (as amended): 
 

• will not adversely impact on the amenity of nearby residential properties 

• will not dominate views of the skyline and Sydney CBD cityscape 

• demonstrates compliance and meets the objectives of Chapter 3 and Schedule 5 of 
the Industry and Employment SEPP 

• will result in acceptable lighting, road safety and visual impacts 
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• will provide a provide a public benefit to the community 
 
On assessment concludes that the amended application meets the requirements of the 
SEPP and Guidelines and warrants approval. We trust that this response provides 
sufficient information required for DPE to finalise its assessment and approve the 
application. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact Padraig Scollard via email at padraig@keylan.com.au 
should you wish to discuss any aspect of this project. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Michael Woodland BTP MPIA 
Director 
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Appendix 3  
21 Pretoria Street Photomontages 

 
Figure 1: View from child bedroom looking north east (Source: DPE) 

 
Figure 2: View from main bedroom looking north east (Source: DPE/JCDecaux) 






